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A\1CO 
Alaska Marijuana Control Board 


Form MJ-04: Marijuana Cultivation Facility Operating Plan Supplemental 


Section 2 - Overview of Operations 


2.1. Provide an overview of your proposed facility's operations. Include information regarding the flow of marijuana from seed or 


clone to harvest and transfer from your premises: 


All marijuana cultivated at One Sweet World will be tracked from seed or clone to sale or destruction in METRC, the 
marijuana inventory tracking system. All plants that reach eight inches will be tagged and assigned a tracking number. 


Marijuana will be harvested and grouped into batches up to 10 pounds of individual strains and will be assigned a 
METRC harvest batch number. A random sample will be collected from each batch and sent to a licensed testing facility. 
The remainder of the batch will be segregated until the testing results are received. A transport manifest generated from 


METRC will be sent with each transfer of marijuana to another licensed facility. Marijuana will be sealed in not more than 
10 pound containers secured inside a locked storage compartment of the vehicle for wholesale transactions. Package 
labels will include: (1) the name and license number of the cultivation facility; (2) the date the marijuana was harvested; 
(3) the harvest batch number assigned to the marijuana; (4) the date the marijuana was packaged; (5) the net weight
and the quantity of usable marijuana packaged in a standard of measure compatible with the inventory tracking system.


Section 3 - Prohibitions 


Review the requirements under 3 AAC 306.405 and 3 AAC 306.410. 


3.1. I certify that the marijuana cultivation facility will not: 


a. sell, distribute, or transfer any marijuana or marijuana product to a consumer, with or without compensation;


b. allow any person, including a licensee, employee, or agent, to consume marijuana or marijuana product on the


licensed premises or within 20 feet of the exterior of any building or outdoor cultivation facility; or


c. treat or otherwise adulterate marijuana with any organic or nonorganic chemical or compound to alter the color,


appearance, weight, or odor of the marijuana.


Initials 


Section 4 - Cultivation Plan 


Review the requirements under 3 AAC 306.420 and 3 AAC 306.430. 


4.1. Describe the size of the space(s) the marijuana cultivation facility intends to be under cultivation, including dimensions and 


overall square footage. Provide your calculations below: 


Total size to be under cultivation will not exceed 499 sq. ft. There are a total of two rooms that will be under various 
stages of cultivation. 


Veg/Bloom Room No. 1 & 2: 


4' x 27' = 108 sq ft per row, 2 Rows each side of door per room (Highlighted by green line on diagram 1) 


4' x 27' = 108 sq ft per row, 2 Rows each side of door per room (Highlighted by green line on diagram 1) 


There will be two rows in Room No. 1 &2 that will have 108 sq ft per row or 216 sq ft under cultivation per room. These 
are highlighted in green on the map as a line coming from next to each side of the doorway extending to the back wall of 
the room. Combining Room 1&2 that will be 432 sq ft of space that can be used for cultivating marijuana. 


[Form MJ-04) (rev 09/27/2018) 
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CORRESPONDENCE 


 







From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: Chad Ragsdale
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: 26946 One Sweet World Application Completion Notice 02/04/2021
Date: Thursday, February 4, 2021 10:07:29 AM
Attachments: 26946 Applicant Completion Notice.pdf


image002.png


Hello,


Thank you for your corrections. Attached is correspondence regarding your marijuana
establishment application. Please direct all correspondence to
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov.


Thank you,
 


Randi Baker
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350 
Cell: 907.717.3640
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov


P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.


 


Make sure to include your license number in the subject line of emails
 
ALCOHOL ONLY Deadline Reminders:


2/28/21 at 11:59PM – deadline for 2021/2022 renewal applications and all fees to be emailed/postmarked/dropped off in order


to avoid expiration of the liquor license and mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, and/or storage at the


establishment per AS 04.11.540.


 3/12/21 at 11:59PM – new, transfer, 2021/2022 renewal applications and all required corrections must be deemed complete


by an AMCO Examiner to be considered for next ABC meeting scheduled for March 30, 2021. 
Any guidance provided by this electronic communication is not a binding legal opinion, ruling, or interpretation that may be relied upon, but merely guidance concerning
existing statutes and regulations. There may be other unique or undisclosed facts, circumstances, and information that may have changed any guidance provided in this
communication.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed, is covered by the Electronic
Communications Privacy Act (18 USC § 2510-2521), and may contain Confidential Official Use Only Information that may be exempt from public release under the
Freedom of Information Act (5 USC § 552). If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from disseminating, distributing, or copying any information
contained in this communication.
The State of Alaska cannot guarantee the security of e-mails sent to or from a state employee outside the state e-mail system. If you are not the intended recipient or
receive this communication in error, please notify the sender by reply e-mail and delete the original message and all copies from your computer.


 


From: Chad Ragsdale <tokawear@outlook.com> 
Sent: Thursday, February 4, 2021 9:37 AM
To: Baker, Randi B (CED) <randi.baker@alaska.gov>
Subject: RE: 26946- Mj-04
 



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:tokawear@outlook.com

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov






 



Department of Commerce, 
Community,  



and Economic Development 
 



Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 



550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 



Main: 907.269.0350 
February 4, 2021 
 
Alaskan Pipe Dreams, LLC 
DBA: One Sweet World 
Via email: tokawear@outlook.com 
 
Re: Application Status for License #26946 
 
Dear Applicant:  
 
AMCO has received your application for a limited marijuana cultivation facility. Our staff has reviewed 
your application after receiving your application and required fees. Your application documents appear 
to be in order, and it has been determined that your application is complete for purposes of 3 AAC 
306.025(d). 
 
Your application will now be sent electronically, in its entirety, to your local government, your community 
council if your proposed premises is in Anchorage or certain locations in the Mat-Su Borough, and to any 
non-profit agencies who have requested notification of applications. The local government has 60 days to 
protest the issuance of your license or waive protest. 
 
If you have not yet received all necessary approvals, such as a local license, conditional use permit, site 
plan review, Fire Marshal approval, or Department of Environmental Conservation approval, you should 
continue to work with those local or state agencies to get the requirements completed. We must also wait 
for the criminal history check for each individual licensee based on your fingerprint card(s). Your 
application status in the application database will be changed to “Complete” today.   
 
Your application may be considered by the board while some approvals are still pending. However, your 
license will not be finally issued and ready to operate until all necessary approvals are received and a 
preliminary inspection of your premises by AMCO enforcement staff is completed.  
 
Your application will be scheduled for the March 31- April 1, 2021 board meeting for Marijuana Control 
Board consideration. The meeting agenda gets posted on our website 7 days before the board meeting. 
Your appearance at the meeting, via Zoom or telephonic, is mandatory.  
 
The Zoom Meeting information is on the homepage of our website under MCB Board Meeting here: 
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/.  
 
Please feel free to contact us through the marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov email address if you have any 
questions.  
 
Sincerely, 





https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/
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Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director, 907-269-0350 


















Thank you Randi!
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 


From: Baker, Randi B (CED)
Sent: Thursday, February 4, 2021 8:14 AM
To: Chad Ragsdale
Subject: RE: 26946- Mj-04
 
Hi Chad!
 
Thanks for letting me fix that tiny discrepancy.
I’m about to start deeming your app right now and I FWD your email to my boss, I’m thinking it can
go on the agenda for March in public comment?
She will let me know. Let me know if there’s anything else I can do for you, and fingers crossed that
the next email you get from me will be your completion notice and board date!
 
Thanks,
 


Randi Baker
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350 
Cell: 907.717.3640
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov


P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.


 


Make sure to include your license number in the subject line of emails
 
ALCOHOL ONLY Deadline Reminders:


2/28/21 at 11:59PM – deadline for 2021/2022 renewal applications and all fees to be emailed/postmarked/dropped off in order


to avoid expiration of the liquor license and mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, and/or storage at the


establishment per AS 04.11.540.


 3/12/21 at 11:59PM – new, transfer, 2021/2022 renewal applications and all required corrections must be deemed complete


by an AMCO Examiner to be considered for next ABC meeting scheduled for March 30, 2021. 
Any guidance provided by this electronic communication is not a binding legal opinion, ruling, or interpretation that may be relied upon, but merely guidance concerning
existing statutes and regulations. There may be other unique or undisclosed facts, circumstances, and information that may have changed any guidance provided in this
communication.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed, is covered by the Electronic
Communications Privacy Act (18 USC § 2510-2521), and may contain Confidential Official Use Only Information that may be exempt from public release under the
Freedom of Information Act (5 USC § 552). If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from disseminating, distributing, or copying any information
contained in this communication.
The State of Alaska cannot guarantee the security of e-mails sent to or from a state employee outside the state e-mail system. If you are not the intended recipient or
receive this communication in error, please notify the sender by reply e-mail and delete the original message and all copies from your computer.


 


From: Chad Ragsdale <tokawear@outlook.com> 



https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986__;!!J2_8gdp6gZQ!6TRS2JFhKT_Xjma7Qwhm88lNzY2IvX_c32iXidFj5yyomvJvkWgQD7CO8vpIwphUQUwK$
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Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 2:23 PM
To: Baker, Randi B (CED) <randi.baker@alaska.gov>
Subject: Re: 26946- Mj-04
 
Randi,
 
Thanks for the good talk today, and yes I am ok with you making that change for me from
500sq ft to not exceed 499 sq ft.
 
As for the importation of outside marijuana product.
 
I believe for Alaska to protect the interest of Alaskans, and especially the interest of small craft
cultivations and small scale cultivations the state would need to implement restrictions or
taxes to protect the cultivations of the state. My thought is that any cultivation or retail would
not be able to directly access marijuana products from out of state. That would protect the
cultivators and the manufactures from having to compete with out of state marijuana. It is
costly and would ultimately be very prohibitive for Alaskan cultivations to compete with
marijuana from Oregon, Washington and California.
 
Now the State of Alaska has a thriving black market for concentrates currently. This is due in
part to extremely high cultivation taxes on flower, and lower quality trim. But these taxes
could be offset by allowing manufacturers to procure flower from out of state for a much
lower price, the outdoor marijuana produced in Eastern Oregon, Washington and Northern
California, for manufacturing. By allowing only the Manufacturers to buy from out of state,
this would drive prices down in the Alaskan retail concentrate market and really drive the
current black market out of business. The thought is manufacturers could then use flower for
production and increase overall yields to counter the extreme costs of the taxes in the state of
Alaska. It's just a thought, but I know Brandon Emmitt has discussed the growth and size of the
black market and the need to combat the black market in Alaska. By only allowing
concentrates licenses the ability to procure product for manufacturing the cost of production
should go down, and that should pass on the customer in the form of a better product for a
lower retail price. This in turn should compete with or beat current black market prices of $40
a gram for product you see in retail shops for $60-80 a gram. Only allowing manufacturing
licenses to deal out of state would also protect cultivations and retails from being flooded by
"Corporate" marijuana from corporations who have product and brands in the lower 48. As
we move closer to legalization federally, the corporate giants are eagerly waiting, but if we let,
say Coors, or RJ Reynolds, or large corporate MJ shops from Washington or California start
buying up licenses in Alaska and then shipping product from their operations in the lower 48
because it is cheaper to produce flower and other products. Well that could really hurt the
small cannabis cultivators and even some of the larger cultivators and retailers. Competition is
great, but Alaska has challenges with logistics and Alaskans money would flow out of the state
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if the board or legislator doesn't protect Alaskan business owners a little.
 
Well those are my thoughts, Just thought I would pass them on
 
Chad Ragsdale
From: Baker, Randi B (CED) <randi.baker@alaska.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 1:31 PM
To: tokawear@outlook.com <tokawear@outlook.com>
Subject: 26946- Mj-04
 
Hi Chad!
 
With your permission, I’d like to change 1 small detail on your MJ-04, per our conversation your
cultivation will not exceed 499 feet. Your application reads “500 ft” 
Just reply with “Yes” and I will make that minor change.
 
Also, I asked my boss about the ban on importation, and she said to have you email me your
thoughts and ideas and we can give that to the board for their consideration.
I don’t think it’s something that will happen immediately, and of course it’s ultimately up to the
board if they want to take action, but if you don’t ask, the answer is always no!
It’s something they can at least get on their radar, so when legalization comes and regulations need
to be written, it can be available for their consideration.
 
Please let me know if I’m good to change that detail on the MJ-04 and I’ll get you taken care of ASAP.
 
Have a great day!
 
Thanks,
 


Randi Baker
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350 
Cell: 907.717.3640
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov


P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.


 


Make sure to include your license number in the subject line of emails
 
ALCOHOL ONLY Deadline Reminders:


2/28/21 at 11:59PM – deadline for 2021/2022 renewal applications and all fees to be emailed/postmarked/dropped off in order


to avoid expiration of the liquor license and mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, and/or storage at the


establishment per AS 04.11.540.
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 3/12/21 at 11:59PM – new, transfer, 2021/2022 renewal applications and all required corrections must be deemed complete


by an AMCO Examiner to be considered for next ABC meeting scheduled for March 30, 2021. 
Any guidance provided by this electronic communication is not a binding legal opinion, ruling, or interpretation that may be relied upon, but merely guidance concerning
existing statutes and regulations. There may be other unique or undisclosed facts, circumstances, and information that may have changed any guidance provided in this
communication.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed, is covered by the Electronic
Communications Privacy Act (18 USC § 2510-2521), and may contain Confidential Official Use Only Information that may be exempt from public release under the
Freedom of Information Act (5 USC § 552). If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from disseminating, distributing, or copying any information
contained in this communication.
The State of Alaska cannot guarantee the security of e-mails sent to or from a state employee outside the state e-mail system. If you are not the intended recipient or
receive this communication in error, please notify the sender by reply e-mail and delete the original message and all copies from your computer.


 
 







From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: GatewayCommunityCouncil@gmail.com
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: 26946 One Sweet World Limited Cultivation Application Completion CC Notice
Date: Thursday, February 4, 2021 10:07:45 AM
Attachments: 26946 CC Notice.pdf


Dear Community Council officials,


 


Please find the attached notification for a new marijuana establishment license. Direct all correspondence to
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov.  


The application and all supporting documentation will be sent to each of you via the State of Alaska Drop Box called
ZendTo.


You will receive an email that looks like this:


 


 


Click the link that is circled in red in the image above. You should be redirected to a page similar to this:


 



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
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Department of Commerce, Community,  
and Economic Development 



 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 



 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350 



 
 



February 4, 2021 
 
Gateway Community Council 
Attn: President or Chair 



               VIA email: GatewayCommunityCouncil@gmail.com 



 



 
 
☒ New Application  
3 AAC 306.025(d)(3) and (4) requires that the Director shall provide written notice to a community 
council or any nonprofit organization that has requested notification about pending applications for 
marijuana licenses.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice to the above referenced entities regarding the above 
application.  
 
To object to the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.065, you must furnish the director 
and the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the objection within 30 days 
of the date of this notice. We recommend that you contact the local government with jurisdiction over 
the proposed premises to share objections you may have about the application. 
 
If you have any questions, please send them to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 



 
Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov 
 





file://cedatwfs01.soa.alaska.gov/DCED/AMCO/AMCO-Marijuana%20Licenses%20Archive/LOCAL%20GOVERNMENTS/Mat-Su%20Borough/Community%20Councils/GatewayCommunityCouncil@gmail.com
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Type the text that is displayed in the image and hit enter. In this example you would type “1200” into the field that says
“type the text”.


Your Files should appear:


 


 


Click the blue link for each tab. You can download and save them however you wish.
 
 


Randi Baker
Occupational Licensing Examiner







Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350 
Cell: 907.717.3640
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov


P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.


 


Make sure to include your license number in the subject line of emails
 
ALCOHOL ONLY Deadline Reminders:


2/28/21 at 11:59PM – deadline for 2021/2022 renewal applications and all fees to be emailed/postmarked/dropped off in order to avoid expiration of the liquor license and


mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, and/or storage at the establishment per AS 04.11.540.


 3/12/21 at 11:59PM – new, transfer, 2021/2022 renewal applications and all required corrections must be deemed complete by an AMCO Examiner to be considered for


next ABC meeting scheduled for March 30, 2021. 
Any guidance provided by this electronic communication is not a binding legal opinion, ruling, or interpretation that may be relied upon, but merely guidance concerning existing statutes and regulations. There may be other
unique or undisclosed facts, circumstances, and information that may have changed any guidance provided in this communication.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed, is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act (18 USC § 2510-2521), and may contain
Confidential Official Use Only Information that may be exempt from public release under the Freedom of Information Act (5 USC § 552). If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from disseminating, distributing,
or copying any information contained in this communication.
The State of Alaska cannot guarantee the security of e-mails sent to or from a state employee outside the state e-mail system. If you are not the intended recipient or receive this communication in error, please notify the
sender by reply e-mail and delete the original message and all copies from your computer.
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From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: firecode@matsugov.us; Nakano, Lloyd M (DPS); Bowden, Pam A (DPS); Fisher, Timothy W (DPS)
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: 26946 One Sweet World Limited Cultivation Application Completion Fire Only Notice
Date: Thursday, February 4, 2021 10:17:02 AM
Attachments: 26946 Fire Only Notice.pdf


Dear Fire Marshal officials,


 


Please find the attached notification for a new marijuana establishment license. Direct all correspondence to
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov.  


 


The application and all supporting documentation will be sent to each of you via the State of Alaska Drop Box called
ZendTo.


 


You will receive an email that looks like this:


 


 


 


Click the link that is circled in red in the image above. You should be redirected to a page similar to this:
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Department of Commerce, 
Community,  



and Economic Development 
 



Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 



550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 



Main: 907.269.0350 
 
 
February 4, 2021 
 
State Fire Marshal 
Attn: Michelle Wagner, firecode@matsugov.us  
 Lloyd Nakano, Lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov  
 Pam Bowden, pam.bowden@alaska.gov  
 Tim Fisher, timothy.fisher@alaska.gov  
 



 



 
 



 
3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.400(b)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.500(b)(2)(B), and 3 AAC 306.605(b)(2)(B) 
require that an applicant for a marijuana establishment license operate in compliance with each 
applicable public health, fire, safety, and tax code and ordinance of the state and the local government 
in which the applicant’s proposed licensed premises are located.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice and request for compliance status from the above 
referenced entities regarding the above application (see attached application documents for more 
information). Please complete and return this form to the AMCO office at the email below. 
 
REVIEWER: ___________________________________________________  DEC  Fire Marshal     
  
DATE:  ____________________    PHONE:  __________________________  
 
 Compliant  Non-compliant      
 
COMMENTS: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 





mailto:firecode@matsugov.us
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If you have any questions, please send them to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov 
  
Sincerely, 



 



Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
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Type the text that is displayed in the image and hit enter. In this example you would type “1200” into the field that says
“type the text”.


Your Files should appear:


 


 


Click the blue link for each tab. You can download and save them however you wish.


 
 
 







Randi Baker
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350 
Cell: 907.717.3640
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov


P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.


 


Make sure to include your license number in the subject line of emails
 
ALCOHOL ONLY Deadline Reminders:


2/28/21 at 11:59PM – deadline for 2021/2022 renewal applications and all fees to be emailed/postmarked/dropped off in order to avoid expiration of the liquor license and


mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, and/or storage at the establishment per AS 04.11.540.


 3/12/21 at 11:59PM – new, transfer, 2021/2022 renewal applications and all required corrections must be deemed complete by an AMCO Examiner to be considered for


next ABC meeting scheduled for March 30, 2021. 
Any guidance provided by this electronic communication is not a binding legal opinion, ruling, or interpretation that may be relied upon, but merely guidance concerning existing statutes and regulations. There may be other
unique or undisclosed facts, circumstances, and information that may have changed any guidance provided in this communication.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed, is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act (18 USC § 2510-2521), and may contain
Confidential Official Use Only Information that may be exempt from public release under the Freedom of Information Act (5 USC § 552). If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from disseminating, distributing,
or copying any information contained in this communication.
The State of Alaska cannot guarantee the security of e-mails sent to or from a state employee outside the state e-mail system. If you are not the intended recipient or receive this communication in error, please notify the
sender by reply e-mail and delete the original message and all copies from your computer.
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From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
To: adam.bradway@matsugov.us; alex.strawn@matsugov.us; permitcenter@matsugov.us
Cc: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
Subject: 26946 One Sweet World Limited Cultivation Application Completion LGB MSB Notice
Date: Thursday, February 4, 2021 10:07:54 AM
Attachments: 26946 LGB Notice.pdf


Dear local government officials,


 


Please find the attached notification for a new marijuana establishment license. Direct all correspondence to
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov.  


 


The application and all supporting documentation will be sent to each of you via the State of Alaska Drop Box called
ZendTo.


 


You will receive an email that looks like this:


 


 


 


Click the link that is circled in red in the image above. You should be redirected to a page similar to this:
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Department of Commerce, Community, 



and Economic Development 
 



ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350



 
December 29, 2020 
 
 
Matanuska-Susitna Borough 
Attn:  Borough Clerk 
VIA Email: adam.bradway@matsugov.us , alex.strawn@matsugov.us , permitcenter@matsugov.us  



 
 



☒ New Application ☐ Transfer of Ownership Application   
 
AMCO has received a complete application for the above listed license (see attached application documents) 
within your jurisdiction. This is the notice required under 3 AAC 306.025(d)(2) or 3 AAC 306.045(c)(2). 
 
To protest the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.060, you must furnish the director and 
the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the protest within 60 days of the 
date of this notice, and provide AMCO proof of service of the protest upon the applicant. 
 
3 AAC 306.010, 3 AAC 306.080, and 3 AAC 306.250 provide that the board will deny an application for a 
marijuana establishment license if the board finds that the license is prohibited under AS 17.38 as a 
result of an ordinance or election conducted under AS 17.38 and 3 AAC 306.200, or when a local 
government protests an application on the grounds that the proposed licensed premises are located in a 
place within the local government where a local zoning ordinance prohibits the marijuana 
establishment, unless the local government has approved a variance from the local ordinance. 
 
This application will be in front of the Marijuana Control Board at our May 7, 2018 meeting. 
  
Sincerely, 
ADD SIGNATURE 
Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov  
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Type the text that is displayed in the image and hit enter. In this example you would type “1200” into the field that says
“type the text”.


Your Files should appear:


 


 


Click the blue link for each tab. You can download and save them however you wish.


 
 
 







Randi Baker
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350 
Cell: 907.717.3640
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov


P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.


 


Make sure to include your license number in the subject line of emails
 
ALCOHOL ONLY Deadline Reminders:


2/28/21 at 11:59PM – deadline for 2021/2022 renewal applications and all fees to be emailed/postmarked/dropped off in order to avoid expiration of the liquor license and


mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, and/or storage at the establishment per AS 04.11.540.


 3/12/21 at 11:59PM – new, transfer, 2021/2022 renewal applications and all required corrections must be deemed complete by an AMCO Examiner to be considered for


next ABC meeting scheduled for March 30, 2021. 
Any guidance provided by this electronic communication is not a binding legal opinion, ruling, or interpretation that may be relied upon, but merely guidance concerning existing statutes and regulations. There may be other
unique or undisclosed facts, circumstances, and information that may have changed any guidance provided in this communication.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed, is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act (18 USC § 2510-2521), and may contain
Confidential Official Use Only Information that may be exempt from public release under the Freedom of Information Act (5 USC § 552). If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from disseminating, distributing,
or copying any information contained in this communication.
The State of Alaska cannot guarantee the security of e-mails sent to or from a state employee outside the state e-mail system. If you are not the intended recipient or receive this communication in error, please notify the
sender by reply e-mail and delete the original message and all copies from your computer.
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Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 


550 West Seventh Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


MEMORANDUM


This is an application for a Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility in the Matanuska Susitna 
Borough, by Alaskan Pipe Dreams, LLC, DBA One Sweet World


Date Application Initiated: 9/8/20


Objection Period Ends: 3/6/2021 


Date Under Review Queue: 9/23/20


Incomplete Letter(s) Date: 1/28/21


Date Final Corrections Submitted: 2/3/21


Determined Complete/Notices Sent: 2/4/21


Local Government Response/Date: 03/15/21 Waive Right to Protest


DEC Response/Date: DEC Pesticides: Did not send, products on list.


Fire Marshal Response/Date: Pending


Background check status: Pending


Objection(s) Received/Date: None


Other Public Comments Received: None


Staff Questions/Issues for Board: None
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NOTIFICATIONS 
 







From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: FW: 26946 One Sweet World Limited Cultivation Application Completion LGB MSB Notice
Date: Monday, March 15, 2021 1:57:09 PM


 
 


From: Adam Bradway [mailto:Adam.Bradway@matsugov.us] 
Sent: Monday, March 15, 2021 1:18 PM
To: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov>
Cc: Chad Ragsdale <tokawear@outlook.com>
Subject: RE: 26946 One Sweet World Limited Cultivation Application Completion LGB MSB Notice
 
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office,
 
A review of the files relating to the subject business and license application, as they relate to Matanuska-Susitna Borough Code, has
been completed. Based on that review, the Matanuska-Susitna Borough hereby waives the right to protest.
 
Adam Bradway
Matanuska-Susitna Borough: Planner II
E Dahlia Ave, Palmer, Alaska
(907) 861-8608
 
 


From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, February 4, 2021 10:08 AM
To: Adam Bradway <Adam.Bradway@matsugov.us>; Alex Strawn <Alex.Strawn@matsugov.us>; Permit Center
<Permit.Center@matsugov.us>
Cc: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov>
Subject: 26946 One Sweet World Limited Cultivation Application Completion LGB MSB Notice
 
[EXTERNAL EMAIL - CAUTION: Do not open unexpected attachments or links.]


Dear local government officials,


 


Please find the attached notification for a new marijuana establishment license. Direct all correspondence to
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov.  


 


The application and all supporting documentation will be sent to each of you via the State of Alaska Drop Box called
ZendTo.


 


You will receive an email that looks like this:
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Click the link that is circled in red in the image above. You should be redirected to a page similar to this:


 


 


Type the text that is displayed in the image and hit enter. In this example you would type “1200” into the field that says
“type the text”.


Your Files should appear:


 







 


Click the blue link for each tab. You can download and save them however you wish.


 
 
 


Randi Baker
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350 
Cell: 907.717.3640
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov


P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.


 


Make sure to include your license number in the subject line of emails
 
ALCOHOL ONLY Deadline Reminders:


2/28/21 at 11:59PM – deadline for 2021/2022 renewal applications and all fees to be emailed/postmarked/dropped off in order to avoid expiration of the liquor license and


mandatory cessation of alcohol sale, service, manufacture, and/or storage at the establishment per AS 04.11.540.


 3/12/21 at 11:59PM – new, transfer, 2021/2022 renewal applications and all required corrections must be deemed complete by an AMCO Examiner to be considered for


next ABC meeting scheduled for March 30, 2021. 
Any guidance provided by this electronic communication is not a binding legal opinion, ruling, or interpretation that may be relied upon, but merely guidance concerning existing statutes and regulations. There may be other
unique or undisclosed facts, circumstances, and information that may have changed any guidance provided in this communication.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed, is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act (18 USC § 2510-2521), and may contain
Confidential Official Use Only Information that may be exempt from public release under the Freedom of Information Act (5 USC § 552). If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from disseminating, distributing,
or copying any information contained in this communication.
The State of Alaska cannot guarantee the security of e-mails sent to or from a state employee outside the state e-mail system. If you are not the intended recipient or receive this communication in error, please notify the
sender by reply e-mail and delete the original message and all copies from your computer.
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Department of Commerce, 
Community,  


and Economic Development 
 


Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 
February 4, 2021 
 
Alaskan Pipe Dreams, LLC 
DBA: One Sweet World 
Via email: tokawear@outlook.com 
 
Re: Application Status for License #26946 
 
Dear Applicant:  
 
AMCO has received your application for a limited marijuana cultivation facility. Our staff has reviewed 
your application after receiving your application and required fees. Your application documents appear 
to be in order, and it has been determined that your application is complete for purposes of 3 AAC 
306.025(d). 
 
Your application will now be sent electronically, in its entirety, to your local government, your community 
council if your proposed premises is in Anchorage or certain locations in the Mat-Su Borough, and to any 
non-profit agencies who have requested notification of applications. The local government has 60 days to 
protest the issuance of your license or waive protest. 
 
If you have not yet received all necessary approvals, such as a local license, conditional use permit, site 
plan review, Fire Marshal approval, or Department of Environmental Conservation approval, you should 
continue to work with those local or state agencies to get the requirements completed. We must also wait 
for the criminal history check for each individual licensee based on your fingerprint card(s). Your 
application status in the application database will be changed to “Complete” today.   
 
Your application may be considered by the board while some approvals are still pending. However, your 
license will not be finally issued and ready to operate until all necessary approvals are received and a 
preliminary inspection of your premises by AMCO enforcement staff is completed.  
 
Your application will be scheduled for the March 31- April 1, 2021 board meeting for Marijuana Control 
Board consideration. The meeting agenda gets posted on our website 7 days before the board meeting. 
Your appearance at the meeting, via Zoom or telephonic, is mandatory.  
 
The Zoom Meeting information is on the homepage of our website under MCB Board Meeting here: 
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/.  
 
Please feel free to contact us through the marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov email address if you have any 
questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
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Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director, 907-269-0350 







 


Department of Commerce, Community,  
and Economic Development 


 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 


 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350 


 
 


February 4, 2021 
 
Gateway Community Council 
Attn: President or Chair 


               VIA email: GatewayCommunityCouncil@gmail.com 


 


 
 
☒ New Application  
3 AAC 306.025(d)(3) and (4) requires that the Director shall provide written notice to a community 
council or any nonprofit organization that has requested notification about pending applications for 
marijuana licenses.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice to the above referenced entities regarding the above 
application.  
 
To object to the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.065, you must furnish the director 
and the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the objection within 30 days 
of the date of this notice. We recommend that you contact the local government with jurisdiction over 
the proposed premises to share objections you may have about the application. 
 
If you have any questions, please send them to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 


 
Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov 
 



file://cedatwfs01.soa.alaska.gov/DCED/AMCO/AMCO-Marijuana%20Licenses%20Archive/LOCAL%20GOVERNMENTS/Mat-Su%20Borough/Community%20Councils/GatewayCommunityCouncil@gmail.com
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Department of Commerce, 
Community,  


and Economic Development 
 


Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 
 
 
February 4, 2021 
 
State Fire Marshal 
Attn: Michelle Wagner, firecode@matsugov.us  
 Lloyd Nakano, Lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov  
 Pam Bowden, pam.bowden@alaska.gov  
 Tim Fisher, timothy.fisher@alaska.gov  
 


 


 
 


 
3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.400(b)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.500(b)(2)(B), and 3 AAC 306.605(b)(2)(B) 
require that an applicant for a marijuana establishment license operate in compliance with each 
applicable public health, fire, safety, and tax code and ordinance of the state and the local government 
in which the applicant’s proposed licensed premises are located.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice and request for compliance status from the above 
referenced entities regarding the above application (see attached application documents for more 
information). Please complete and return this form to the AMCO office at the email below. 
 
REVIEWER: ___________________________________________________  DEC  Fire Marshal     
  
DATE:  ____________________    PHONE:  __________________________  
 
 Compliant  Non-compliant      
 
COMMENTS: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
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If you have any questions, please send them to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov 
  
Sincerely, 


 


Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
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Department of Commerce, Community, 


and Economic Development 
 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


 
December 29, 2020 
 
 
Matanuska-Susitna Borough 
Attn:  Borough Clerk 
VIA Email: adam.bradway@matsugov.us , alex.strawn@matsugov.us , permitcenter@matsugov.us  


 
 


☒ New Application ☐ Transfer of Ownership Application   
 
AMCO has received a complete application for the above listed license (see attached application documents) 
within your jurisdiction. This is the notice required under 3 AAC 306.025(d)(2) or 3 AAC 306.045(c)(2). 
 
To protest the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.060, you must furnish the director and 
the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the protest within 60 days of the 
date of this notice, and provide AMCO proof of service of the protest upon the applicant. 
 
3 AAC 306.010, 3 AAC 306.080, and 3 AAC 306.250 provide that the board will deny an application for a 
marijuana establishment license if the board finds that the license is prohibited under AS 17.38 as a 
result of an ordinance or election conducted under AS 17.38 and 3 AAC 306.200, or when a local 
government protests an application on the grounds that the proposed licensed premises are located in a 
place within the local government where a local zoning ordinance prohibits the marijuana 
establishment, unless the local government has approved a variance from the local ordinance. 
 
This application will be in front of the Marijuana Control Board at our May 7, 2018 meeting. 
  
Sincerely, 
ADD SIGNATURE 
Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov  
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